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Dear Parents,
Message from the Head Teacher

I am indebted to all Members of our School Community for their commitment and encouragement of the young children with whom we care for.  The staff have once again worked exceptionally hard to develop our children’s learning and enjoyment of school life.  In addition the school has looked delightful throughout the Christmas season as a result of the care and efforts made by our hard working classroom assistants.  All staff, teaching and support staff, are a hardworking dedicated team.  My grateful thanks to them all...
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THE SOUND OF MUSIC - TUESDAY 30TH JANUARY 2007 AT THE BREWHOUSE

Practices are in full swing for the forthcoming junior production (Years 3 - 6 inclusive) of the Sound of Music.  The children have a thoroughly enjoyable time rehearsing.  The tickets for the production will be on sale week beginning 8th January, 2007 and can be obtained from the Reception Area in the main school building each morning from 8.30 a.m.  Each family will initially be allocated a maximum of 3 tickets up to Friday, 12th January, 2007.  After this date any unsold tickets will be sold on a first come first basis this will allow extended members of the family to attend.  The cost of tickets is £4.00 each.  There are two productions 1.30 p.m. and 6.00 p.m.

As is usually the case with the Junior Productions the school will provide Crèche facilities to look after the junior children if parents wish them to remain at the Brewhouse until the evening performance.  We will send out further details regarding the arrangements for the day in the second week of the term.
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BEATRIX POTTER - TUESDAY, 27TH FEBRUARY, 2007 AT THE BREWHOUSE

The infant production of the Beatrix Potter will also take place at the Brewhouse and this will
be on the afternoon of Tuesday, 27th February, 2007 t 1.30 p.m.  All infant children from Foundation Stage to Year 2 inclusive will be performing.  We will transport the children to the Brewhouse and hope that parents take the opportunity to buy a ticket and watch their children perform.  The costs of the tickets are £4.00 and can be purchased from the School Office week beginning 5th February, 2007.  
[image: image2.wmf]
Each family will initially be allocated a maximum of 3 tickets up to Friday 9th February, 2007. 
After this date any unsold tickets will be sold on a first come first basis the week after half term week commencing Monday, 19th February, 2006 this will allow extended members of the family to attend.

All parents of Infant children are asked to collect the children from the Brewhouse on this day.  If infant children have older brothers and sisters in the Juniors at school they will be looked after until collected by parents after the afternoon performance.

[image: image11.wmf]
VISITORS AND VISITS 

For our topic ‘Babies’ Foundation Stage were very fortunate to have Mrs Burton and her lovely daughter Sophie to visit to Nursery and Reception Class.  The children sat beautifully and listened carefully to how to look after a baby.  They were able to answer baby questions and enjoyed the company of baby Sophie.

HARVEST CELEBRATIONS

Reception children visited St Aidan’s Church to take part in the school Harvest Celebration.  The children’s behaviour was excellent and they contributed to the service by singing a harvest song.  
To extend their learning about Harvest the children took baskets of fruit to Charlotte James Nursing Home for the staff and residents to share.  It was a long walk up the driveway for ‘little legs’ but they were cheerily chevied along by the adults.  The children were invited into the lounge to perform their harvest song.  The children sang beautifully and received smiles and applause from both the staff and residents of the Home.  Matron thanked the children for their performance and their gift of fruit.  

Mrs Bickley would like to thank the parents who very generously gave the fruit to make the Harvest Gift Baskets.  Thanks also go to Mr Lakin and Ms Burn who gave their time voluntarily to accompany the children on the visit.
BURTON FIRE & RESCUE UNIT VISIT TO FOUNDATION STAGE

On Thursday 9th November there was a buzz of excitement in the Reception and 
Nursery classrooms.  The visitors had arrived!  Firefighters from Burton Fire 
Station came into school to teach children about fire safety.

Firefighter Pete and Firefighter Wayne talked with the children about smoke alarms, car safety seats and the role of the Fire Service in the community.  Rhiannon, in Reception Class, caused much laughter as she almost topped over from earring such large boots whilst dressing us in a real firefighter suit!

It was however, firefighter Natalie and Firefighter Lisa who will be remembered most as they supervised 
each individual child as he/she climbed aboard the fire engine and shouted into the walkie-talkie system.

After the visit a role-play area was set up in the classrooms to give the children the opportunity to pretend to be firefighters.  The visit certainly inspire the children to act out quite imaginative scenarios.  

CHRISTMAS VISIT TO CHARLOTTE JAMES NURSING HOME
On Friday 15th December Reception children presented their version of the Nativity to the staff and residents of the Home.  It was a long journey for the children to travel, dressed as Kings, shepherds, and carrying ‘Baby Jesus’ and the lambs.
However, unlike ‘Mary and Joseph’ there was plenty of room for the children to act out and sing their way through the Christmas story!  The children gave a “tear jerking” performance which delighted the staff and residents.  Mrs Twistleton arranged for the children to have squash and biscuits before the journey back to school.  

Mrs Bickley and Mrs Roberts would like to thank Mrs Lakin, Ms Burns and Mrs Copeman for helping with the visit.
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NATIVITY ASSEMBLIES

This term our infant parents were invited to the Christmas assemblies performed by each of the infant classes.  All children put so much effort into learning the songs and words - We were all impressed.  The children really enjoyed performing.  Participating in these performances 

enabled them all to learn about the true meaning and value of Christmas.  Thank you to parents for providing the children with some wonderful costumes and congratulations to all the infant teachers and class room assistants whose efforts we whole heartedly applaud.  Our Parents and Friends Association provided refreshments and we would like to thank them for giving us their time.  The refreshments were warmly appreciated and enabled parents to have a little social get together after the festive performances.



During the last week of October all children visited Cineworld, Burton-on-Trent as part of the National Schools Film Week event.  Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children watched the film, ‘Ice Age 2 : The Meltdown’.  This film tackled the issues related to global warming in a fun and child-friendly way.  

Years 3, 4 5 and 6 watched the film Narnia, ‘The Lion the Witch and the 
Wardrobe’ – a retelling of the classic novel by C S Lewis. 

It was a wonderful opportunity for the children to visit the cinema with their peers.  The children’s behaviour was impeccable – they were a credit to the school.  Above all, however, the children (and adults too!) enjoyed the experience.  Mrs Bickley would like to thank all the parents who generously gave their time to help to make the visit successful.


COLLECTIVE WORSHIP
The children have made a super effort in presenting their own class lead collective worship themes each Thursday morning.  It has been a great opportunity to see each class perform and for the children of all age groups to develop their public speaking and listening skills. 

We have also had the pleasure of Reverend Paul Farthing and William Ireland to again lead some of our collective worships.

William Irelands Assembly

The assembly began when William asked a question; “What is the Jewish Festival of Light called?”  We then replied to him and he began the story of ‘The Jewish Festival of Light’.  The story told us that God will always be there for us and that we should never give up.  In this story the German’s took over the temple.  Then they fought and fought, days on end until the end their luck changed and they finally won the temple back. 
 After all of the fighting the Germans turned very weak and struggled to get there strength back.  The story ended with God keeping the candles lit for eight days.

Article by Nicola Bristow and Alex Nesbit.



Year 3 have thoroughly enjoyed the last part of the Autumn Term.
In RE we have looked at the topic of light and how it is reflected in different religions.  The children have produced beautiful pictures and interesting accounts that shared their understanding.

Our favourite topic work this term has been packages in D & T.  The children have design their own Christmas sweets, labels and packages for the Christmas tree.  I have been amazed at the level of work the children have achieved.  In Numeracy we have used the skills ladders enthusiastically to move in our own learning.  We have been developing our skills throughout, especially in subtraction.

In Literacy we have been working on story writing as our curricular target as well as non-fiction and poetry.

Christingle Assembly
What a fantastic morning!  All the children came with their wonderfully designed Christingles.   The church was a marvellous sight, beautifully lit with all the candles glowing.  The children were able to develop their knowledge of the Christian religion.

Year 3 would like to wish you all a wonderful holiday and a Happy New Year.

PRE-SCHOOL READING

In our recent survey of the children 80% wish to continue with the pre-reading scheme before school.  This means that from next term onwards school will continue to be open from 8.45 a.m. for children wishing to continue with this opportunity.  Children are requested to arrive no later than 8.55 a.m.

It has been an incredibly busy term, studying many different topics and subjects across the curriculum. 
TUDOR DAY

The project we have studied throughout the term has been the Tudors and the highlight of our experience was our wonderful Tudor day back in November. The pupils had the opportunity to experience a variety of different activities, ranging from Candle making, ink writing, soap making, writing in Latin, visiting the Barber’s surgeon and learning how to sew the Tudor Rose. 
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The afternoon was full of different activities which culminated in a medieval banquet. The children took on the role of servers, actors and 
dancers which provided our entertainment before finishing the day eating bread and cheese and 
drinking wine (Ribena). It was a fun filled day in which the children had the opportunity to develop their existing knowledge of the Tudor subject and develop their understanding through role play. A huge thanks must go to all those adults who helped and supported in making this day a huge success.

Soccerstars.

Children in years 2, 3 and 4 have been taking part in the Soccerstars scheme organised by Soccerstars UK. All of the children have thoroughly enjoyed the activities after school, although many seemed to enjoy the mud bath just as much as the football itself. 

The children have continued to develop their existing skills in football and then pit these skills developed in a tournament at the end of the session. Thank you to those parents who have tolerated your muddy children at the end of each Tuesday session, I hope your bathrooms were not too filthy afterwards!

LAPLAND
This year, I (Francesca) have been lucky enough to visit Lapland with my family. It took roughly three and a half hours to get there on the plane. On Wednesday, we went to the activity centre. First we went on the Husky ride. The Husky’s were so cute! After about an hour, dad stopped driving and mum took over!

After the husky ride, we had the opportunity to go skiing, I thought I was the best!  We also went ice fishing (I didn’t catch anything). We also went to see Santa, we told him what we wanted for Christmas although I did puzzle him by just asking him for a surprise. My brother did ask for a Robo-reptile!. We played with the elves and we tried on the snow shoes.

We finally had the chance to go to the welcoming ceremony which was crossing the Artic circle and also experienced a Reindeer ride. It was a great 
holiday, I loved every minute of it! I was really sad to go home.
By Francesca, Year 4
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR TALENTED CHILDREN
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LACEY KING – YEAR 4

We are thrilled and delighted that our children have many talents.  This term the artistic talents of Poppy Vanes-Jones (Y5) and Lacey King (Y4) have both won regional competitions for the artistic calendar designs.  These are wonderful achievements and we are delighted that their talents have been recognised.  Well done to them both.

‘THE SHOBNALL TIMES’
Dark Chocolate is Healthy

A few weeks ago Reverend Farthing told us that a little bit of dark chocolate a day was healthy for us.  I expect now that shop keepers will be busier than ever before.  Everyone was shocked especially dark chocolate lovers.  People all over the work are going ‘choco’ mad.

Can Sian take on Do Re Mi?

Sian Plummer, Year Six, has the part of Maria in the junior production of the Sound of Music, but can she take on doe, ray, mee.   She will also have to take on Captain Von Trapp and his seven children. 
Can Maria help it when the Captain falls in love the the baroness?  He loves her, but does she love him?

Play Set: 30th January 2007

Reported By Chloe Lang


DADS AND LADS
The Dads and Lads project is an innovative project that links literacy with sporting activity in order to encourage dads and carers to become more involved in their children’s education.  

Each week a piece of sporting equipment, to practise a skill, is taken home along with a book or poem for the ‘Dad and Lad’ to share.

Shobnall Primary School has a range of sporting equipment and activity cards together with a collection of books and poems for the families to use.

Due to the success of Dads and Lads last year, Shobnall Primary School is continuing with the project in the Spring Term.  If you would like to know more about the project then please visit the office or see Miss Jones in school.  Letters will be sent out at the beginning of next term inviting children to take part.
Please note that to begin with, the scheme will be available to boys in Year 4 and 5,
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Every penny you give goes towards helping disadvantaged chidren and young people n the UK.




Earlier this term, the annual event of ‘Children in Need’ took place.  Sophie Butler and Tanisha Wilson in Year 5 organised a cake and biscuit sale to raise money for the appeal.  Sophie also organised a fun scratch card competition and kindly provided prizes for the winners.
Altogether the girls raised a fantastic £40.  Well Done!


We have had a very busy start to the year, beginning lots of new topics and settling into our new responsibilities.  Every child in Year 6 has been allocated an area of responsibility for the year. These include librarians, Music monitors, Team captains, PE monitors, Infant helpers and many more.
In Literacy we have been focussing upon our writing skills and have written in the style of biographies and autobiographies, play scripts and story openings.  We have studied the opening of the Jungle Book by Rudyard Kipling, adapting his writing into playscripts and alternative perspectives.

The Ancient Greeks has been the focus for our History topic this term; we have learnt about the states the country was divided into and their separate rules and beliefs. We have investigated the gods that the Greeks believed in and even created a god of our own.
For Science we have tackled two topics this term: Light and Circuits.  We have really enjoyed the practical aspects of the topics and have created some electrical displays using lights and motors.

SPELLING MEETING
We held our first spelling workshop for parents on Wednesday 11th October.  We have had some very positive feedback from the parents who were able to attend on the activities that could be used at home.  

I would like to offer a big thank you to the parents who attended and participated in the workshop. We adopted a ‘have a go’ approach and had a lot of fun practising our own spellings.   Mrs Roobottom couldn’t be parted from her favourite ‘salt writing’ activity!
If there are any parents interested in new ideas for practising spellings there is an activity sheet available, if you could please inform your child’s teacher I will ensure you are given the information as soon as possible.



Wow! What an exciting week was had by all.  Year 6 experienced a jam-packed week of activities and excitement, with everyone attempting a brand new skill.  

Our activities included:
· Archery 

· Ropes and Balance
· Canoe Catamarans
· Search and Rescue
· Stream survey at Carding Mill Valley
· Detective trail
· Photo trail
· Rock climbing
· The Labyrinth and many more!
The year 6 children represented our school showing enthusiasm and impeccable behaviour, the centre staff were very impressed with their team work and willingness to have a go.
We were paid a surprise visit by Mrs Roobottom and Mr Cruise, who came to join us for a morning.  This resulted in Mrs Roobottom, Mr Niblett and Mrs Lowe having a race up the climbing wall! Mr Niblett won!
After a few noisy nights we were settled into the routines of the activity centre and were all very sorry to leave on the Friday.  We would all like to offer Mr Niblett a big thank you for volunteering to attend.  He was a great help and became fully involved in the week.


 
One of our activities at coven was called search and rescue. This activity contained accuracy, speed and techniques to find the lost pilot.   We had pieces to build a spider rope and a stretcher to carry the pilot out of the woods safely. After we rescued the pilot we had to work out the code to why the plane crashed into Laches woods.   


The visit from P.C Hall was very good and taught us lots about crime and consequences. We were all slightly shocked when we were told the consequences for stealing some perfume, it was fourteen years! When P.C Hall told us how much they had to pay because they stole it, it was fifteen pounds,  everybody laughed because they thought it was a silly punishment for something of that price. When P.C Hall got further into the story we realized that just stealing a bottle of perfume could give you a criminal record, then, you might not be able to go on holidays in different countries because of this criminal record, also if you got a job in a different country you might not be able to go.

DID YOU KNOW: THE AGE FOR CRIMINAL RESPONSIBILITY IS 10?
STUDENTS IN SCHOOL

We have been fortunate enough to have some students in during this half term:

Alex Ringling, Reception
Zoe Dunbar, Reception

Ruth Patrick, Year 1

Olga Copeman, Year 3

Nicolette Marchant, Year 3

Tracey Leedham, Year 3

Robert King, Year 3

CHRISTMAS DINNER

Once again Mrs Underwood and her merry team served a stupendous lunch.  The children enjoyed being served by the staff in Fancy dress.  It was also lovely to welcome back old friends of Shobnall to join in the festivities. 
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We are indebted to Mrs Underwood and her team for all the additional work and preparation which goes to make this occasion a happy time for the children.


Christmas Fayre

Once again the PFA have been working extremely hard and successfully to raise funds.  Both the disco and the Christmas Fayre were a roaring success, raising over £1200 combined.  The money raised will be spent on various projects suggested by the school council.  We have started the ball rolling by purchasing some games to be used for wet play times.

Many thanks to the PFA and helpers who gave up their time to help and run the event.  It was lovely to see so many familiar and new faces who came to the 
fayre and supported the school.  We would also like to thank Santa for taking time out of his busy schedule to visit us and we just hope he will have enough room on his sleigh for all of the presents the children of Shobnall have ordered! 
Thank you to you all, you’re a most valued part of our school team.

ADMISSIONS
Thank you to all parents who have submitted and application for their child in Reception Class in September 2007.  The Local Education Authority will be dealing with all applications and will notify parents directly of the outcome in due course.
POPPY APPEAL

Shobnall School raised £64.53p for the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal .

Well Done Children.


Once again Mrs Keen has been busy clicking away with her knitting pins making Christmas badges for the children.  A grand total of £108.50 has gone into school funds to provide resources for our lunchtime supervisors.
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CARE IN THE COMMUNITY

During this festive season we always encourage our children to think about others.  This year our Infant pupils and school choir entertained the residents of the Charlotte James Home.  This was a wonderful opportunity for children to meet and appreciate the experiences of the older residents.  A thoroughly enjoyable time was had by all especially the residents who applauded heartedly.  Well done to all the children and staff.


ATTENDANCE
Congratulations to Year 3 who have won this terms award for the best attendance, achieving 97.2%.  Well Done Year 3.  The league table was as follows:

1st
Year 3

97.2%

2nd
Reception
97.1%

3rd
Year 1

96.9%

4th 
Year 5

96.8%

5th
Year 2

96.7%

6th
Year 6

95/9%

7th
Year 4

95.7%

8th
 Nursery
91.1%

Congratulations also to Year 4 who secured the award for the Lunchtime supervisors ‘Best Behaved Class’
SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

A reminder that school closes for the Christmas holiday on Wednesday 20th December 2006 at 3.30 pm.  Doors open on Thursday 4th January 2007 at 8.45 am for readers and  9.55 am for registration.
SHOBNALL PRIMARY SCHOOL





NEWSLETTER – CHRISTMAS 2006
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